AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

2015 MAR 31 PM 2: 45

COMMISSIONERS: Barbara Littlefield, Chairwoman

Kathy McDonald, Vice-Chairwoman

Glenn Fernald, Michael Lawler

MARCH 5, 2015

Avon Park and Recreation met at 7:00 with members Barbara Littlefield, Glenn Fernald and Mike Lawler present.

Minute from the February 5th and 24th meetings were reviewed and accepted as recorded.

AVON COMMUNITY THEATER

Approved guidelines for the ACT program have been forwarded to Michelle Yundt and Christyn Hobbs. The Commission reviewed the options of how the play should be advertised. Glenn motioned that we approve that the play be advertised by quarter ads in 4 newspapers @ a cost of \$270.00, Mike 2nd the motion with all members in favor. Carol will email Michelle & Christyn to let them know which of their proposals was approved. The Commission reviewed some questions that Michelle had. Is it necessary to CORI someone that is a teacher in another town? Yes we expect any one interacting with the children to fill out a CORI form. Michelle has asked the board to approve the rental of a set drop from Charles Stewart, at a cost of \$300.00. Mike will contact Michelle to clarify what the set drop is needed for.

REPORT FOR TOWN BOOK

The Commission worked on the report for the town book. Mike will complete the report and forward it to Mimi Rothstein at the town hall. Before forwarding the report he will email a copy to the other Commissioners to proof read.

AVON-HOLBROOK YOUTH SOCCER

The soccer league requested use of the Butler School soccer field weekends April thru July, 9:00 to 6:30. The request was approved by the board.

OLD COLONY WOMEN'S SOCCER LEAGUE

The women's league has requested use of the Butler soccer fields on Tuesday's and Thursday's from May thru July 28th, at 6:30. The board also approved this request.

Our next meeting will be on March 19th. Placement for security cameras will be on the agenda.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Geary, Secretary Avon Park and Recreation Commission